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October 31, 2003

Dear Colleagues:

Re:  Natural Gas Market Outlook 2006-2016

This letter is to inform you that the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) and the California Energy Commission (CEC) are jointly sponsoring a workshop to plan for California's future natural gas needs and that we are seeking speakers for this workshop.  The workshop is entitled "Natural Gas Market Outlook 2006-2016," and it will take place in San Francisco on December 9-10, 2003. The workshop is not intended to be a formal proceeding, but will be informative on very important issues to California.

The staffs of the CPUC and the CEC have prepared an agenda for the topics to be discussed at this workshop.  Attached to this letter is the outline of the topics.  For each of the subheadings in the outline (e.g., Forecast of Future Demand), we hope to have a cross-section of speakers representing various perspectives in the industry, consumer groups, staff of governmental agencies or other interested parties.  Each speaker on a panel will give a short presentation, and we hope that the speakers will address the questions next to the bullets under each subheading in the outline.  After the presentations by the full panel, representatives of the CPUC and CEC will ask the members of the panel to respond to questions.  

We are currently soliciting speakers to participate on each of the panels.  If you, or a member of your organization, are interested in participating, please send an e-mail expressing your interest to both of the following staff members of the CPUC and CEC by November 14, 2003:

	Wendy Maria Phelps 

CPUC Energy Division

E-mail: wmp@cpuc.ca.gov
	Jairam Gopal

CEC Natural Gas and Special Projects Office E-mail:  jgopal@energy.state.ca.us

	Telephone: (415) 703-2311
	Telephone:  (916) 654-4880


Please provide your name, your organization, your regular mail address, your phone number, your e-mail address and the subtopic(s) you are interested in addressing on a panel.  Depending upon the number of people requesting to speak on a panel, we may have to limit the number of panelists since we are distributing this announcement to a wide audience and only have a limited number of speaking slots available.  Once we have finalized the workshop and can announce the speakers on each of the panels, we will publish this information on our websites.  This workshop will be open to the public, so you are invited to attend the workshop even if you do not speak on any of the panels.

Based upon what we learn at this workshop, the CPUC intends to issue an Order Instituting Rulemaking or an Order Instituting Investigation in early 2004, which would address some of the matters discussed at the workshop and would culminate by the end of the year with a decision affecting natural gas supply and infrastructure issues for California investor-owned energy utilities under the CPUC's jurisdiction.  The CEC staff will use this information to update their natural gas outlooks and provide a foundation for future energy policy recommendations to the Energy Commission that can be considered in future updates to the Integrated Energy Policy Report.  Both agencies are conducting this effort to help implement the previously adopted Energy Action Plan.
We will be posting by December 1, 2003 updated information on both our websites, including the location of this workshop, a detailed agenda with start and ending times, list of panelists, and other relevant information.

We look forward to hearing from you if you are interested in participating in this natural gas infrastructure workshop.

Sincerely,

/s/ Michael R. Peevey




/s/ William J. Keese

Michael R. Peevey, President



William J. Keese, Chairman

California Public Utilities Commission

      
California Energy Commission
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